

State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTIONDIVISION OF SUSTAINABLE WASTE MANAGEMENT
BUREAU OF SOLID WASTE PLANNING & LICENSING

401 East State Street
P.O. Box 420, Mail Code 401-02C
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420
Tel. (609) 984-4250 • Fax (609) 777-1951/984-0565
www.nj.gov/dep/dswm/swpl/index.html

SHAWN M. LATOURETTE

Commissioner

August 3, 2023

Brian Costantino, Director of Solid Waste Camden County Division of Environmental Affairs County of Camden 401 West Lower Landing Road Cherry Hill, New Jersey 08002

Dear Mr. Costantino:

PHILIP D. MURPHY

Governor

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection's (Department) Division of Sustainable Waste Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning & Licensing is in receipt of a proposed amendment to the Camden County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated July 6th, 2023. Please be advised that the changing of ownership of a recycling facility that is sited in the County Plan does not require an Administrative Action approval from the Department. Therefore, the Department does not require any additional information or further actions for the ownership change of the Gloucester Township Leaf Compost Facility.

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact James Pellegrini of my staff at (609) 292-2402 or email at James.Pellegrini@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely

Seth Hackman, Chief

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning & Licensing